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Black, Elliott (OST)

From: Department of Transportation <usdot@info.dot.gov>
Sent: Monday, June 28, 2021 1:14 PM
To: Black, Elliott (OST)
Subject: URGENT—Correction to AMJP application form (relating to size of the EEG)

 

Having trouble viewing this email? View it as a Web page. 

 

  

URGENT—Correction to AMJP application form (relating to size of the EEG) 

DOT is updating and correcting an important detail in the AMJP application form and instructions, regarding the size of 
Eligible Employee Group (EEG). 

On page 25, footnote #16 incorrectly stated that Row A “…must match the figure on page 1918, Line E.”  That footnote 
should have referred to page 18.  The more substantive issue, however, is that the data on page 18 relates only to the 
applicant’s workforce involved in aviation manufacturing or repair. 

By contrast, the maximum size of the EEG is based on total U.S. workforce.  Accordingly, we are correcting footnote 
#16 to read:  

For many applicants, this figure may match the figure on page 18, Line E.  However, in some cases it may not, 
because page 18 focuses solely on employees who are engaged in aviation manufacturing and repair.  By 
contrast, this line (on page 25, Line A) relates to overall "United States workforce," regardless of whether it 
includes other business activities.  Also see footnote #13 on page 18, defining "United States workforce." 

We will correct the application form as quickly as possible.  We are sending this message to notify all applicants 
immediately. 

If you have already submitted an application and this issue did not cause you to limit the size of your EEG, then no 
action is required. 

If you have already submitted an application and this issue did cause you to limit the size of your EEG, please notify 
DOT at amjp@dot.gov. 

We apologize for the inconvenience. 
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Subscriber Services: Manage Preferences 
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